












CAMEO QUILTERS GUILD MEETING MINUTES
SEPTEMBER 19, 2019

CLAWSON UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

President Sharon Cratsenburg called meeting to order at 7:00 pm. Welcome and Pledge of Allegiance. Treats and
tea provided by Board members were offered.

Member-at-large Judy Murray introduced speaker Barbara Gulley who presented “Tea and Ettiquette.”

Hospitality break at 8:05, meeting resumed at 8:15 pm. Minutes from June, 2019 guild meeting were accepted
and placed on file.

Announcements: former member Vera Miles diagnosed with leukemia.
CAMEO year end donations: Donation of $100 each will be made to each of the following:
Clawson United Methodist Church, Lions Bear Lake Camp and Miracle Quilts.

Charity: Linda Wallace announced that Haven bags are ready to pick up; filled bags due back at the November
meeting. This year’s charities are: Haven, CUMC Layette Program, Miracle Quilts and Smiles for Ryan (pillow-
cases). “Charity Begins at Home” challenge will continue again. Participants will use their own fabric and batting
and are solely responsible for finishing quilt(s) (including quilting & binding). Participants cannot expect free
quilting services from guild longarmers for this challenge. Smallest size accepted will be 36” x 36”. Dollar value
needed when quilt(s) turned in. Names will be placed in a drawing to win prize.

Audit Committee: Report completed. Recommended that more detail be made on expenditures. Treasurer should
deposit checks as soon as possible. Audit report filed.

VP Facilitator: Jan Recinos displayed programs for the year. Announced “Founders’ Day” in May - veteran guild
members will present trunk show of quilts.

Membership: Laurie Johnson stated that 47 members were enrolled as of this announcement with two visitors
ready to join. Introduced new members Lynda Wolf and Louise McCormick-Glazer along with visitors Kay Hart-
well and Dianna McCracken.

Quilt Show: Both Raffle quilts were revealed: “Treasured Keepsakes” (1930s style) and “50 Shades of Blue”
(contemporary style).

Retreat: Columbiere is reserved for Spring Retreat April 2-5, 2020. A possible Fall Retreat 2020 at Bear Lake
Camp is being explored by ad hoc committee if we can get 30 people interested in attending.

Barbara Lusk announced that “Festival of Quilts” is accepting quilt submissions for show at Dearborn United
Methodist Church Oct. 11-12, 2019. Barb and Henya Rachmiel are organizing a CAMEO group entry and will de-
liver quilts to show. Submission form online or in August Silhouette. Good way to advertise our own quilt show
and guild.

Round Robin: Henya Rachmiel is organizing. This year’s will be 12-1/2” unfinished blocks organized as a
“Square” Robin. Participants can begin in October.

Show `n Tell

Meeting adjourned at 8:55 pm.

Respectfully submitted by Kathy Debien for Ann Bonnelli.



Cameo Board Meeting
September 25, 2019

Minutes

Meeting was held at Clawson United Methodist Church, with Jan Recinos hosting.  President Sharon Cratsenburg
called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm.  Present were: Pat Baldauf, Ann Bonnelli, Darlene Baer, Jackie Considine,
Kathy Debien ,  Linda Griffin , Laurie Johnson,  Judy Murray, Jan Recinos, Jean Schlegelmann

President  Sharon Cratsenburg August Board Meeting Minutes were approved.
Liaisons were reviewed and responsibilities discussed.  .Basically keep in touch with your committee chairs and
keep them on time with their responsibilities.
Everyone should keep the Hearts & Hugs Committee aware of anyone needing solicitude.
Board Meeting dates and locations were completed.
Retreat is set for April 2-5, 2020 at Colombiere. The forms are out already and members can begin paying as soon
as they like.
Some members are also interested in a Fall Retreat at Bear Lake, the dates they have available at present are
November 8-10,2019 and Sept 27-29,2020 cost about $107 per participant.
Audit was completed and placed on file. The books should all be completed by June and be ready to present to
Audit Committee by July 14th so they can have the report ready by August and then the new treasurer takes over.
Patent update would be $100. Sharon will look into request for renewal, to check the date.
Quilt Show Update.  The raffle tickets are available.  Discussion on the simplest way to handle two quilts.  Before
the drawing, the names of the two quilts will be put in a basket. Whichever name is drawn, Fifty Shades of Blue or
Treasured Keepsake will be the Quilt drawn first. Then the winner drawn. No exchanges. Then the second quilt
winner will be chosen. Laurie will make a sign that can accompany the quilts as they are displayed.  Members
taking the quilts for display in various locations will wear Cameo T shirts.  These T-shirts will be available to all
members, cost $10.00 each.

VP Membership Laurie Johnson. There are 49 members registered.   The Membership Folder will be ready for the
October Meeting.  There is still some work to be done on the Committee lists.  The electronic roster will be kept up
to date at all times.
A guild member suggested that completed Charity quilts be shown at meetings to motivate participation. Board
discussed showing the items received by Charity except Haven bags or pillow cases.  Charity Table is closed by
Show ‘N Tell time so it would have to be during the meeting. Donors could present a Charity Parade or committee
could present the donations?  Members liked the idea, Sharon will discuss it with Charity Chairperson.

VP Facilitator Jan Recinos. Program Updates. There are 9 members signed up for the  October 19 workshop by
Ruth Ann Berry-3D Isometric Quilt. She has sent Jan no specific information on the requirements or details on the
kits. Jan will contact her. Also check her website for details www.quiltersclinic.com. Jan will try to get more
information from the presenters to encourage members to sign up for their workshops.  Jan plans to email other local
guilds with our speaker information.

VP Programs Jean Schlegelmann.  Shared the information she has collected about possible speakers.  Cautioned
to be sure every detail is spelled out in the contract before signing

Treasurer Jackie Considine.
Sharon took care of filing the Form 990.  The Go Daddy debit card update is needed. The three $100 donation
checks were mailed to Miracle Quilts, Lions Bear Lake Camp and Clawson United Methodist Church

Corresponding Secretary Kathy Debien.  Suggestion was made to send a Welcome card to new members.

Meeting adjourned 8.45pm.

Next meeting Thursday October 24, at the home of Darlene Baer

Respectfully submitted Ann Bonnelli


